February 8, 2000

Mr. C. Gilmore Dutton 

Special Projects

Legislative Research Commission

State Capitol

700 Capital Avenue

Frankfort, Kentucky  40601







RE:
HB 548 (00 RS BR 1875)

Dear Mr. Dutton:

The Actuary for the Kentucky Teachers' Retirement System has stated that re-employment of retired members of the System in full-time positions covered by the Kentucky Teachers' Retirement System would have minimal actuarial affect on the funding of the System under specified conditions; including:

(1)
That the total number of re-employed retirees not exceed one percent of the total active teachers in a school district.

(2)
That the State or local school district make payments to KTRS on salaries of the re-employed retirees at rates determined by KTRS Actuary that reflect accrued liability for non-university members.

(3)
Re-employed retirees remain eligible for their annuity.

(4)
Retiree health insurance to be paid by State or district.

(5)
It should be possible to amend or delete the re-employment provision if it has a significant impact on KTRS.

00 RS BR 1875 establishes a defined contribution plan that would not add any liability since the retirement allowances would only include a return of the contributions of the retiree and the State to the retiree.
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The provisions of 00 RS BR 1875 would not add a significant amount of liability to the Kentucky Teachers' Retirement System based upon the Actuary's evaluation.

KTRS has recommendations for amendments to 00 RS BR 1875 that do not relate to actuarial cost, and the System will advise the sponsor of its recommendations.  It is noted that 00 RS BR 1875 is identical to 00 RS BR 1559 (Rev. #1) except it does not include a salary for re-employed retired members.

Please advise if there are questions.






Sincerely,






Pat N. Miller

PNM:rp

